January 31, 2020

| am writing today in support of HB 4112.

I am a pediatricemergency room physicianin Portland, OR. I have been working as an
emergency physician for 9 years in my current role.

I am fortunate to live and work in a community that receives services from CARES NW,
thechildren’s advocacy center (CAC)serving Multnomahand Washington counties.
CARESNW has medical physicians on staffthatare abletoserve children. Itismy
understandingthatthereare communitiesin Oregonwith Centerswhoareunableto
pay a physician for enough hours to serve the children who have been abused in those
communities.

Inmyjob,  have caredforkids coming fromall different parts of our state and even
otherstates. Oftentheyare comingtousbecausethe ERintheircommunitydid not
have the expertise in treating children who have been victims of abuse or other
traumas. lunderstand thatby the nature of ourfacilities and resources that we will
always serve children from other parts of the state.

However, | believe thatifinvestmentis made in Centers and specifically the subspecialty
of child abuse assessment physicians within Centers, than we will serve kids better and
save money by keeping kids who do not need ER services out of the ER.

The ERisnotalwaystheideal place forabused childrenandfamiliesto be evaluated.
Imaginetheworstday ofafamily’slife-theirchildhasbeenabused, andthey mustgoto
the ERfora childabuse evaluation. Perhapsthey hadtodrive milesfromhometothe
nearest ER late at night. There likely is an hours long wait in a busy waiting room.
Multiple people ask the same questions about events thatthe family would rather not
eventhinkabout. Thephysicianandnurseshave multiplecriticallyillpatientsand may
nothave the timethatthe family needs totalk aboutthe traumathatoccurred. The ER
is loud, chaotic and scary for a young child who may also be injured. The physician, who
they metforjustafewminutes, performsaveryinvasive exam. The doctormay even
be taking pictures or taking forensic evidence of very private parts of their body.

Anotherconcernfromthese patientsreceiving care inthe ERis the ability to collect
evidencetolaterbeusedinan-criminalcase. Whileeveryoneinthe ERispassionate
abouthelpingabused children, intheirzealto help, someone nottrainedinforensic
interviewingmayaskaquestionthatpreventsthechildfrombeingareliable witnessin
the future. When physicians do not care for many victims of abuse, subtle exam
findings may be misinterpreted. Evidence collection and documentation may not come
as easily oras child-friendly as in a pediatric facility where this is done routinely.



Although we have the bestintentions, sometimes, when handling cases ofabuse, the ER
is not the ideal place for these children to be evaluated. CACs offerservices such as
forensicinterviews, medicalassessments, family advocacy, and trauma-informed
therapyinamuchmore pediatricandfamily centeredenvironment.
CACsprovidechildren asafe place todisclose abuse, receive diagnosis andtreatment,
and begin toheal.

Forthesereasons, | fully supportinvesting in ChildrensAdvocacy Centers though HB 4112.

Sincerely,
Linnea Wittick Roy, MD



